
From: Linda   
Sent: Monday, October 7, 2024 12:12 AM 
To: Agenda <agenda@caledon.ca> 
Subject: Submission to 11.1 
 
To whom It May Concern,  
 
Please add my submission to the agenda for matter 11.1. 
 
I like the motion from Cosimo Napoli regarding OPP, but I really don't like the one regarding 
Hwy 50.  
 
This is a concern because we already have a Heavy Truck restriction on Hwy. 50 and changing 
it to be from North of Mayfield in place of Healey does not change what is happening.  We need 
enforcement of the existing Heavy Truck Ban! This will make Coleraine more unsafe and 
polluted. I live 2 mins from the intersection where  was killed. We need an advanced 
green light at that intersection to be on at ALL times of the day. When making a left to 
HarvestMoon Drive you cannot see the oncoming cars if the southbound cars are making a left 
at the same time. Very very unsafe!! I don’t think a round about is the answer especially with the 
transport trucks. Hwy 50 and Coleraine Drive should have a sign no right turn on red. Drivers do 
not go the speed limit and it’s very unsafe.  
 
 I would rather see funding and effort be towards traffic calming and 
safety, rather than moving the border from Healy to Mayfield. 
 
 
Thank you for your time,  
 
 
Mrs. Linda Di Marco  
(Bolton resident for the past 30 years)  
 
 
 




